Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 9th May 2017
Felindre Village Hall, Felindre
Community Councillors Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)

Mrs Jackie Hattingh


Mrs Cheryl Hyde 

Mrs Margaret David

Mr Ray Jeffries

Mr David Edlin

Mr Grahame Day

Mr Derek Price
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2
Declarations of Interest

None.  
3
Apologies

Mr Eric Hoole and Mr Geraint Hopkins
4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th April 2017
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
The local Members would check to see if the street name sign had been provided in Felindre.
Action: CH/MD to check on the road sign
II
Item 4VI
The Clerk was able to report that the Schools Service of Powys County Council had put works in hand to repair the cycle route to Gwernyfed High School
III
Item 5
CH had circulated information on the planning application for the Tramway Cottage site to residents in Felindre, who had made comments
IV
Item 9
AJ reported that he had sent information to Dr Humpage for the Councils submission for the LDP inquiry.  DE reported that he had attended the Public Inquiry on behalf of the Community Council
V
Item 1(i)
No response had been received from PCC regarding the signage for Pontithel, the Clerk will follow this up.
Action: Clerk to follow up with PCC

VI
Item 11(ii)
It was noted that the timetables were now in the new bus shelters.
5
Planning Matters
Highways Act 1980 – Section 118 and 119.  Application to divert public footpath no. 10 and extinguish a section of footpath no. 11 – Newcourt Farm, Felindre 
The location of the footpath diversion was discussed.  DE suggested looking at the practicalities of the proposed route and that he would report back to the next meeting.

Action: DE to report back to the June meeting
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Cae Post Newsletter and Recycling information
This information was received.  CH reported she had passed it to the Secretary of the Village Hall Committee.  JH suggested that as this is material that PCC do not recycle, that they be asked to support this facility.  It was suggested that if the Village Hall Committee were minded to install a bin for this recycling, that the Community Council would support this for a period of 12 months with one collection per month, and a review after the first 6 months.  This was agreed by all. 
Action: MD/CH to relay this information to the Village Hall Committee

Clerk to contact PCC regarding their support

(ii)
One Voice Wales AGM – Request for Motions
This item was received
(iii)
Rural Policing Newsletter
This item was received.
(iv)
Wales Audit Office
This item was received

(v)
Planning Aid Wales Training
This item was received.  CH and DE reported that they had found this training useful; JH expressed an interest to go.
Action: Clerk to book JH on this training

7
County Councillors Report 
There was no report.
8
Items for the Brecon & Radnor Express
CH confirmed that the latest item had been reported in the B&R
9
Review of Electoral Arrangements Consultation
It was agreed that there was no need to respond to this consultation.
10
Financial Matters

(i)
Glasbury Arts

A request for financial support had been received from Glasbury Arts.  It was agreed that this is a very valuable part of the Community, who not only show ongoing support for the local community and pupils at Gwernyfed High School, but who had been very supportive during the recent High School consultation.  It was agreed to continue with the previous level of donation of £400.  This was proposed by MD, seconded by DP and agreed by all.
Action: Clerk to send cheque to Glasbury Arts

(ii)
PAVO Invoice

The quarterly invoice for the payroll service had been received from PAVO, and the payment of £30 was agreed

(iii)
Clerks Salary

The Clerks salary of £200 was agreed

11
Any Other Business

(i)
DP reported that he had still not received the noticeboard from the garage.  RJ undertook to go and see if he could retrieve it.  Further to this, AJ reported that as the garage in Three Cocks was to close later this month, as well as a blow to the local community, an alternative site would be required for displaying Community Council information in Three Cocks.  It was agreed to discuss locations of noticeboards further at next months meeting
Action: Clerk to place this item on the agenda for June

(ii)
MD reported that the bins for garden waste in Talgarth were in a very poor state of repair.  
Action: Clerk to contact PCC regarding these bins

(iii)
JH requested any information for the website to be passed to her.  Items suggested were the bus shelter in Felindre, the recent logo completion, and the link for the planning application for the Tramway Cottage site.
(iv)
CH requested another copy of the minutes for the noticeboard in Felindre.
Action: Clerk to send minutes

(v)
AJ confirmed that GH has a new e-mail address and that this should be updated on the website; geraint.hopkins@hotmail.co.uk 
(vi)
RJ reported that the toilets in Glasbury had been redecorated, in addition to other works.  The cost of the water bill still needs to be addressed and this will be investigated at the end of the season.  A considerable amount of money had been spent on the repairs and refurbishment, and it was expected that a request for further support would be received.
(vii)
RJ reported that clarification had been received that ownership of the garage forecourt was up to the edge of the road.
(viii)
GD had received information that an item had appeared on the internet regarding the re-negotiation of commons rights.  AJ confirmed that this related to the attempt to re-classify the school field in Glasbury as common land and was on the Open Spaces Society website.
(ix)
RJ thanked the Clerk for her work this year.
(x)
AJ reported that an e-mail had been received from Frances Bateman, regarding the lack of information that had been available prior to the recent local election.  CH suggested that photos with a short biography for each member could go on the website.  It was agreed to discuss this further next month; AJ undertook to respond to Mr Bateman.
Action: AJ to respond to Mr Bateman

Clerk to place item on next months agenda

(xi)
AJ proposed that, following the recent County Council elections, a letter of thanks should go to GH, thanking him for his work on behalf of the community.  This was agreed by all.
Action: AJ to write to GH

(xii)
AJ reported that the attendance of the County Councillor at a Community Council meeting was at the request of the Community Council, and he proposed writing to Cllr James Evans, to invite him to attend future meetings, this was agreed by all.
Action: AJ to write to JE

(xiii)
AJ suggested that the monitoring of rights of way could be a role for the Community Council, he suggested discussing this at the next meeting.
Action: clerk to place on the agenda for the June meeting

(xiv)
AJ asked for consideration on the level of illumination from the streetlights.  He reported that it was thought possible to reduce the illumination level and would like to have a discussion on this issue.  He appreciated that this would not be everyone’s preference, so he asked that members should speak to their local areas and gain the communities feelings on this.
Action: All to speak to local residents

Clerk to place item on next months agenda

(xv)
AJ reported that a graphic form the Community Councils website had been used without permission during the recent County Council elections.  Following a discussion, it was agreed to not take this matter any further.
Next Meeting – 6th June at 7:30pm in St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye.
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